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PRESIDENTS CORNER 
 

Well I’m glad I got to fly away to warmer weather for awhile 
but my wife is not too happy about the snow that arrived 
while I was away.  If Mother Nature keeps screwing around 
like that I won’t be able to get permission to get away 
during the snow season.  Luckily I have an understanding 
neighbor who knows how to run my snow blower and also 
knows what it’s like to land on the water and fly to Block 
Island for lunch.  I’ll have to take him up again to repay the 
favor.   
Please share your flying adventures with the rest of us.  I 
will try and set an example with a separate article about my 
trip but if it makes the newsletter run on too long to mail and 
you aren’t set up for the online edition, you will have to go 
online to read the rest of the story. 
I hope you will be able to come to the meeting March 12

th
 

because we’re going to have another great speaker.  Bruce 
Landsberg, President of the AOPA Foundation is going to 
stop by and speak to us about “Weather in the Cockpit”  
and I’m sure he will entertain any questions you might 
have.  It’s not often that someone from AOPA visits the RI 
Pilots Association so I hope you will be able to come and 
give him a warm welcome.  I heard him speak last year and 
no matter the topic he is a wonderful speaker. 
Tom Lafen, from the Providence Air Traffic Control Tower 
gave us some good information at our last meeting.  I 
spoke to him about getting controllers up in the air to see it 
from our perspective  so I’m looking for volunteers to help 
me out, I don’t think I can do them all.  Please let me know 
if you would be interested.  I’m sure it will benefit all pilots if 
we can get the PVD controllers in the air.  
I feel like I’m back in the Navy, no body volunteers for 
anything.  Steve Dorazio offered to collate a list of those 
attending Sun N Fun and he has heard from no one.  I’m 
sure someone is going down there so give him your 
information – you might need a contact down there and you 
never know what will come of it. 
Don’t forget, if you want to be on the list to get a text 
message when the fly to lunch bunch is going somewhere 
email your phone # to  RCARDON182@aol.com .  Once 
we get it set up he will send out a text message letting you 
know where they are headed so you won’t have to go to 
SFZ if you want to catch up with them. 

 

 
 

HANGAR FLYING 
 

Trip to Florida - Lakeathon  
These are a couple of exerpt from Myron’s article, which 
was too long to include in the newsletter. To read it all , go 
to http://www.ripilots.com/PlanePaper.htm  or have your 
Plane Paper emailed. 

 

 
Off we go to Tavares, FL ï Americaôs Seaplane City.  A 

straight line is good even though it takes us out over the 

ocean a little in the middle of the flight.  Itôs OK ï weôre in 

seaplanes you know.  Iôve made arrangements for our night 

in Tavares.  Weôll land in the lake and put the wheels down 

as we ramp out to the parking area, and our hotel rooms are 

just about a block awayéé.  You can see the Lakeview 

Inn just over Billôs plane, and from our balcony we could 

watch over our birds like a couple of Mother hens.   

 
At the Ashton Country Club on Lake Myrtleé. We taxied over 

to the beach and slid the plane up in the sand and waded 

ashore for lunch.  I even used the anchor for the first time to 

make sure the plane didnôt go sailing in the breeze---after 

one of the earlier arrivals watched his plane make a small 

excursion away from the beach and luckily back again 

 

 
 

mailto:RCARDON182@aol.com
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MEETING MINUTES 
Dinner Meeting 

February 12, 2013 
 

Myron Mitchell, President, called the dinner meeting to 
order at 7:05 pm at Chelo’s in Warwick. After the Pledge of 
Allegiance a moment of silence was observed for our 
military. There were 39 members and friends present at the 
meeting. A dinner recess was called after table 
introductions.  
 

The Secretary’s Report was accepted as written in the 
Plane Paper. 
 

Treasurer, Fred Crudale, reported $3968.70 in the general 
fund and $3998.55 in the Scholarship Fund. All bills are 
paid, only one scholarship outstanding. The report was 
accepted. 
 

Announcements: 
-ACONE will hold their Crash Course 2013 on March 11

th
 

with Bruce Landsberg as speaker. 
- Steve Grota will no longer be in charge of FAA’s Safety 
Program. 
- Tyler Pellegrino asked members to fill out a survey  he is 
doing for school. He will report the results at a meeting. 
- Applications for the scholarship will be accepted until 
February 28

th
. 

-Email your cell phone number to Rene Cardon if you want 
to be included on the Fly to Lunch Bunch text message.   
- Frank Oliveira has updated RIPA’s Webpage. 
- Steve D'Orazio is going to Sun n Fun 4/9-4/14. Please 
contact him for a get together. 
-Members were reminded that they can ”Fly an air traffic 
controller” by contacting Tom Lafen at the tower.   
 

Door prize winners: Bill Williams Jake Hoffman, Ann 
Crudale. Mike Spieth, Roger Biagetti, Dan Scanlon, Dave 
LaChappelle, Buz Sawyer, Doug Auclair, Paul Tocco and 
Myron Mitchell.  
 

Tom Lafen of the PVD Tower spoke. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm. 
  
Respectfully Submitted 
Secretary 
Marilyn Biagetti 
 
President= Myron Mitchell -401 258 9081 MYRONMITCHELL@CS.COM 

V President Mike Spieth – 401 487 6087,  MDSpieth@yahoo.com 
Treasurer:: Fred Crudale- 401 374 5957 fcrudale@verizon.net 

Recording Secretary- Barbara Nelson-4 01 934 2494 
Corresponding Secretary & newsletter editor: 

Marilyn Biagetti – 568 3497, biagettim@aol.com 
Events Chair: Rene Cardon - 651-3528 Rcardon182@aol.com 

Website:  http://www.RIPilots.com/    Email:  RIPAeMail@aol.com 

Group: ripa@yahoogroups.com 

 
Stay posted - check our website at RIpilots.com. 

 
 

 

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
Plane Share wanted-  Responsible, Flexible, 3000 plus hour pilot 

looking to lease/share/purchase a 4 or 6 place.  Have hangar, if 
you have a plane that isn’t flying enough give me a call maybe we 
can work something out.  Joe Crocker 401 603 7309 
 
Plane Share available South County Flying club has several 

openings. We operate a 1974 Grumman AA5 Traveler w/a 160 
HP engine, IFR certified w/dual com. radios, dual nav. radios 
w/glide slope. The aircraft is very well maintained and hangered. 
We are based at Quonset State (KOQU); our flying rate is 65.00 
per hr. wet. For more information call Jerry at 401-828-5092 
 
FOR SALE: 1977 Cessna 182, Call 401 651 7555 for details 

 
Beloved 1965 PA32-260 Cherokee Six • $75,000 • OR BEST 
OFFER • s/n 32-193 N3351W 3799 TTAF, 474 SMOH (penn yan), 

474 SPOH. KX155 w/ glideslope, MX11, Narco Nav122 
w/glideslope, KR86 ADF, CPM136, AT165, Strikefinder, Stec20 w/ 
STEC DG w/ hdg bug, NAT 6 pl intercom, JPI EDM700 w/ff, T-
panel layout, precise flight backup vac. Converted to circuit 
breakers, Rosen visors, Skytec wing landing lights with recog 
flasher, 70A NAP alternator, custom leather interior 2004, all new 
glass 2004, Whelen strobes, 7th seat, front shoulder harnesses, 
rams horn yokes, Reiff cyl preheat, K2U seals, complete 
logs,1553lb useful, fresh annual, interior 8, paint 6+ • Contact Ray 
Andraka, Owner - located KPVD • Telephone: 401-884-7930  
 
For sale Exxon 20-50 W oil for sale.  $6 per quart. Have 18-20 

quarts of oil due to the changing the type of oil.  Call Phil at 524-
1697. 
 
Based at SFZ: 1969 Piper Arrow PA 28-200R, Factory Reman 

Lycoming, New Hartzell Prop, IFR with Dual Narco Digital Radios 
& Glideslope CDI's, Panel Mounted GPS, Auto Pilot, Nice Cross 
Country Aircraft 
$13,500 for 1/3 share or $20,000 for 1/2 share 
Call Al for details 401-578-4494 
 
USED CESSNA PARTS FOR SALE: 
*Complete exhaust system for a Cessna 172M, (O320 engine) in 

good condition. This system was removed so as to install a Power 
Flow Exhaust System. Asking $600 
*One complete set of McCauley main wheels and brake 
calipers from a Cessna 172M. All in good condition. Removed for 

upgrade with Cleveland wheels. $150 
*Sigtronics Intercom, SPA-400, w/installation manual. Asking 

$100.  
*ARC marker beacon receiver R-402A (24V). Asking $75.  
*Cessna 172 Service Manual, 1969 - 1976, $25.  
(NEW) Rapco vacuum instrument filter: #RA 1J10-1, $10. Call 

Frank...days 401-787-2338 
 
FOR SALE: Ocean State Oil is offering current members a 

discount on AEROSHELL(cases & drums).  123 Ocean State Dr. 
North Kingstown, RI  02852 1800 554 4557 
 

Free Classified ads of current members for aviation related items. 

Marilyn: 568 3497, Fax: 568 5392, email biagettim@aol.com 

 

 To join RIPA’S YAHOO Group go to 
ripa-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 

 

mailto:–%20401%20487%206087,
mailto:biagettim@aol.com
mailto:Rcardon@aol.com
http://www.ripilots.com/
mailto:RIPAeMail@aol.com
http://www.ripa@yahoogroups.com/
https://www.barnstormers.com/classified_661397_well+maintained+1965+PA32-260+.html
https://www.barnstormers.com/contact_seller.php?to=126910&id=661397&title=well+maintained+1965+PA32-260+&return=%2Fad_manager%2Fmy_ads.php
https://www.barnstormers.com/contact_seller.php?to=126910&id=661397&title=well+maintained+1965+PA32-260+&return=%2Fad_manager%2Fmy_ads.php


 

NOTAMS 

St Patrickôs Day Flyout 
The elves at St Andrew's church are hosting the famous St 
Patrick's Day Brunch at St. Andrew's Parish Center on 
Spring Street on Sunday March 17th, from 10:00 AM - 1:00 
PM. All are welcome 

 

A Thank You 

First I would like to thank you for inviting me and allowing 
me to speak at your pilot meeting. It is always an honor and 
a pleasure to be there.  I have always enjoyed these 
meetings, and the members always make me feel 
welcome. 
 

One question I was asked, regarding Hangar One 
demolition scheduled for this summer...Were the 
associated smaller buildings that are attached to Hangar 
One also being demolished?    Yes they will all be torn 
down. 
Thomas Lafen, PVD Tower Operations Manager  

 
Newport Aviation  
We are please to announce that Newport Aviation is 
expanding into the Westerly area for lessons and aircraft 
rentals!  Our piper Cherokee 140 and our simulator are 
down there and available.  The fees are a dry rate.  What 
that means to you is that you are responsible for putting 
back what you use for fuel.  The cost broken down is 
$72.00 for the plane $52.00 for instructor and on average 
$50.00 for fuel.  The simulator is only $25.00 an hour to 
rent, instructor fee not included. 
Come check us out at Dooney Aviation at 63 Tom Harvey 
Rd, Rd B Westerly RI or Newport State Airport Middletown 
RI. Call to set up your $99 intro to flight at 401-846-2FLY 
(2359) 

 
Biofuel Airplane Flight  
A 500 mile test flight with Biofuel took off Saturday, March 
2

nd
 from North Central State Airport, for Kitty Hawk, North 

Carolina 
 

Using Biofuel Sky NRG Aviation Biofuel made from used 
cooking oil in a Cessna 182 equipped with an SMA aviation 
Diesel engine, the international team of pilots from 
Paramus Flying Club was Chris Howitt, Jochen Spengler, 
and Ross McCurdy (a Science Teacher at Ponaganset 
High School and RIPA member). 
http://www.wpri.com/dpp/news/local_news/northwest/s

mithfield -teacher -tests -biodiesel -powered-plane 

 
Safety Seminars in Rhode Island have been suspended 
because we cannot have a sanctioned Seminar without 
Steve Grota, who has been promoted, according to the 
present FAA regulations. We are attempting to remedy that 
situation. 

 
Final Newsletter 
This will be the final newsletter mailed or emailed for 
members that have not renewed their membership. The 
upcoming year promises to be exciting.  Don’t miss out, 
renew today…. 
 

 

NOTAMS 

BOARD MEETING 
Myron Mitchell, Rene Cardon, Mike Spieth, Dan Scanlon, 
and Marilyn Biagetti met at Myron’s office for the 6:00 
meeting. After grabbing a slice of pizza and a drink we got 
down to business. 
- Upcoming speakers were switched around because 
Landsberg could speak at this meeting. We’re lucky to have 
obliging friends. 
- A long article from Myron was discussed and because of 
postage it was decided that the whole article be presented 
online only. 
-Tom Lafen notified us that there are 2 pilots at the tower. 
- Mike had some questions about the 5013c application he 
is working on. As usual, official government language is 
very confusing. 
-I will check with St Andrews on Block Island about the St 
Patrick’s Day Brunch. 
-The campout at Gadabout Gaddis was scheduled for 
August 9-11. It will be fun to have that back. 
-Myron will be meeting with RIAC next week and will ask 
about the changes at PVD. He will report at the dinner 
meeting.  Rene reminded him to ask about permission to 
host the cookout at the Quonset pre Airshow.  

 
JOIN THE FLY TO LUNCH BUNCH,  
Contact Rene Cardon (651-3528) or appear at Landmark at 
SFZ around 9:30 on Saturday and/or Sunday.  Don’t forget, 
if you want to get a text message about where and when 
the Fly to Lunch Bunch will be going, email your cell 
phone number to RCARDON182@aol.com. They would be 
happy to have you join them. 

 
 

RIPAôs businesses 
 
 

AIR Ventures Flying Schoo l LLC North Central 

State Airport (KSFZ) 300 Jenckes Hill Road, 

Smithfield, RI 02917 www.airventur esri.com  

Jennifer Metz Office Manager  Office: 401 -216 -

9359  Email: Jen@airventuresri.com  
 

 

 
Lessons and Rentals 

Come take a $99 intro to flight today! 

Simulator on site! 
 

Newport Airport             Westerly Airport 

211Airport Access Rd     63 Tom Harvey Rd 

Middletown RI                Westerly, RI 

401-846-2359 

 

http://www.wpri.com/dpp/news/local_news/northwest/smithfield-teacher-tests-biodiesel-powered-plane
http://www.wpri.com/dpp/news/local_news/northwest/smithfield-teacher-tests-biodiesel-powered-plane
mailto:RCARDON182@aol.com
http://www.airventuresri.com/
mailto:Jen@airventuresri.com


 

Trip to Florida - Lakeathon 2013 ï  
Bill, John, Myron 

I know ï what is a Lakeathon?  Itôs where a bunch of Lake 

owners, experts and the curious about Lakes gather to talk 

about all things Lake.  Almost all of the worldôs problems 

are solved at a Lakeathon ï or at least all our Lake 

problems!  So here is the comings and goings of the event. 

Weather is always the issue when you fly in small 

airplanes. and it also makes it more interesting.  Plans have 

to be flexible in order to keep our butts safe.  The more 

flexible the plan, the less worry about the butt.  We were 

going to leave on Saturday but changed to Friday in order 

to make the midpoint before the weather messed it up.  

Friday was a beautiful day ï except for a little fog to start 

the day and a mess of frost on the wing.  Would I be able to 

meet up with Bill and John at Georgetown, DE by lunch or 

not? Sure -  listened to all the stories about frost, so I got 

the plane ready and began to rub the frost off the wings just 

as the sun began to melt the fog away and help me out.  A 

little move of the airplane so the sun could hit the wing and 

a little rubbing and things were lookinô good.  Takeoff was 

not too delayed so they only made it to Delaware 30 

minutes ahead of me.  Bill took off from North Adams, MA 

and picked up John at Columbia County, NY. 

  

 
After some lunch, itôs off to Duplin County Airport, 

Kenansville, NC for our overnight stop.  Bill and I stopped 

there last year so we knew the drill.   Bill had arranged the 

airport car and our hotel/dinner stop at The Squireôs 

Vintage Inn.  This time Bill and I decided not to drink two 

bottles of wine like we did last year so the next dayôs flying 

should be a little clearer than last year.   

 

 
Great place to stop ï great airport car, great food, and they 

have their own winery so the wine is good too ï in 

moderation.  The car is a police castoff Crowne Vic and 

almost everything works ïwe didnôt check the top speed 

out on the speedometer like Bob Wolff would have done. 

 
  

 
I get to practice my formation flying while following Bill 

around the skies.  Heôs got the radio work down pat now 

and all I have to do is follow him and listen for the radio 

changes.  I think he wonders what Iôm doing back there but 

he doesnôt complain ï he just sort of humors me.   Next 

morning weôre up and away with no problems and heading 

for Jessup, GA.  Well almost.  Sometimes Mother Nature 

calls your name and you have to answer.  Flying over this 

nice little airstrip we start talking about a potty stop.  Well, 

when youôre on 123.45 so are lots of other lurkers out there.  

I had stopped at the airport below, and we were talking 

about the fuel price (it was OK before) when an unknown 

voice on frequency said ñthe lowest price was just ahead at 

Low Country Regional, Walterboro, SCò.  The voice was 

right.  We stopped and pulled up to the gas pump, and the 

shinny thing hanging off the wall in the bathroom.???  We 

wondered what all the Business Jets and Pilatus were doing 

on the ramp until we asked the guy in the camouflage 

jacket ï itôs quail season dummy, and all the boys are down 

for the hunt.  Thatôs what I call the sportinô life. 

 

 



 

  
Now that weôve found relief, itôs off to sunny Florida.  Off 

we go to Tavares, FL ï Americaôs Seaplane City.  A 

straight line is good even though it takes us out over the 

ocean a little in the middle of the flight.  Itôs OK ï weôre in 

seaplanes you know.  Iôve made arrangements for our night 

in Tavares.  Weôll land in the lake and put the wheels down 

as we ramp out to the parking area, and our hotel rooms are 

just about a block away.  The wind isnôt sounding too good 

so we have Leesburg Airport as a backup in case the waves 

are more than we want to contend with.  We arrive to some 

gusting winds and some stirred up water but we find it a 

little better on the upwind side of the lake and set down in 

the water where they belong.  It isnôt too long of a taxi to 

the ramp and out we go onto dry land for the night.  

Tavares is really trying hard to be seaplane friendly so 

weôre glad to try and ñstimulate the economyò for the night.  

Even on a gusty, not so perfect day there are seaplanes 

coming and going.  So if youôre in the area, itôs a great 

place to hang out and watch the action from the waterview 

restaurants 

.  

 

 
You can see the Lakeview Inn just over Billôs plane, and 

from our balcony we could watch over our birds like a 

couple of Mother hens.  Just behind my plane is Alôs Top 

Shelf restaurant where we had dinner.  We kept asking for 

Al, but they finally told us there was no Al.  Alôs stands for 

Air-Land-Sea-----pretty cool for the seaplane fraternity.  Ed 

joined us for dinner.  Heôs from up north too, and Bill and 

John have helped him buy a Lake.  He had been down in 

Florida taking instruction in his plane with one of the 

experts in Lake flying.  Ed has quite the occupation ï 

Capture & Transportation of Exotic Animals.   I never 

knew that you needed a specialized trailer to transport 

giraffes from here to there.  Then there are the elephants 

and zebras andéééééé.  Heôs quite the drinking 

buddy.  Thatôs why I like going to fly-ins, itôs the people 

you meet and their stories. 

  

 
 



Did I mention the warm weather?  Thatôs because it wasnôt!  

Up the next morning for a long breakfast and then a short 

jaunt over to Lakeland, FL where the aforementioned 

Lakeathon is being held.  

Evening meeting ï morning meeting ï time to fly again.  

After the Monday morning sessions it is time to group up 

and head out to a water destination for lunch.  Since I didnôt 

have any passengers with me, I volunteered to take 

someone who hadnôt had the experience of landing on the 

water for lunch. When he asked if his wife could go along, I 

regretted filling up with gas when we got there the day;  

before but I told him we would give it a try.  It wasnôt far so 

I could always get them off the lake one person at a time if 

I had to.  See all the nice things you get to think about with 

a seaplane?   I hooked up with the group going to the 

Ashton Country Club on Lake Myrtle.  The other bunch of 

planes were going up to Tavares, but we had just come 

from there; and you know the saying ñbeen there, done 

thatò.  At least itôs starting to warm up a little so I didnôt 

mind zipping off the bottom half of my pants and putting 

on some water shoes for a change.  Jim and Cindi  showed 

up, and then I find out itôs was her first ride in a ñlittleò 

airplane.  She seemed unfazed by it all so we all got 

onboard and were off and flying.  I said Iôd been there 

before ï but I didnôt say I could find it again.  If youôve 

ever flown over the middle of Florida, it is loaded with lots 

of round lakes that all seem to look the same.  Jim pulled 

out his trusty iPhone and looked up the Ashton CC. and we 

were right on target.  Whatôs the fuss with cell phones in 

the cockpit?  Your pilot might have to find his way home 

some day.  Actually, it was just easier to use the cell phone 

than the paper map or the aircraft GPS.  It was a little 

breezy but not as bad as the lake at Tavares, and I 

proceeded to make a greaser for Cindiôs first water landing.   

We taxied over to the beach and slid the plane up in the 

sand and waded ashore for lunch.  I even used the anchor 

for the first time to make sure the plane didnôt go sailing in 

the breeze---after one of the earlier arrivals watched his 

plane make a small excursion away from the beach and 

luckily back again. 

   
 

   
Their son Ben came over with Steve, and he parked where  

two other airplanes had departed, and we had a great lunch.  

Back in the planes to see if the Blueswan can get all of us 

off the water at one time so we can head back for happy 

hour.    After plowing through the water and getting dripped 

on from the leaks, I asked Cindi to lean to the middle so we 

could get up on the step.  We made a circle on the step to 

get some more room, and we were off.   I donôt think 

theyôve ordered the airplane yet but one of their boats may 

be for sale so they can make room for a Lake Amphibian. 

Evening meeting ï morning meeting ï time to fly again.  

Free lunch, and the Lake Flyers are there.  Today itôs over 

to Paulôs to see his new facility on Lake Hamilton---built to 

work on seaplanes and all the BBQ ribs you can eat.  Each 

Lake (airplane) is different and each lake (body of water) is 

different ï makes life interesting that way.  After the 

briefing at the morning meeting of ñdo this ï donôt do this ï 

keep the buoys on the left (or was that the right?) keep the 

power up etc., etc.ò--- most of which I forgot to do-- we 

managed to get the airplane out of the water and parked 

along with the others who made the short trip.  Of course, 

we were being closely observed by the peanut gallery that 

had beaten us there by driving.  Iôve grown up a little now 

so Iôm not even embarrassed because I know theyôve all 

done the same things as I have.  Iôm not sure how Ed 

(remember the Exotic Animal guy?) thought about this 

because he had been in intensive training with one of the 

best and now he was riding around with me and the 

Blueswan.  I guess with his other job - darting zebras in the 

ass - this was no big deal. 

  
 

 

 



 
That weather thing again and weôre leaving half a day 

before we wanted to get past the mid-coast before Thursday 

night and the rain/snow/slush deal begins.  Seems like the 

only low clouds were right over us as we prepared that 

morning so we were ready when the ceiling lifted to VFR, 

and we were off for Jessup, GA ï our first stop.   Bill does 

another wonderful job of talking to all the controllers as we 

made our way back North in formation again.  It finally 

dawns on me that Iôm going to have to do my own radio 

work after Jessup.  Iôll have to put on my big boy pants and 

deal with it.  After getting gas in Georgia, we split up for 

the rest of the trip.  John and Bill were heading back to the 

ñSquireò and Duplin County airport;  and I headed onto 

Blacksburg, VA to visit my niece and her husband at 

Virginia Tech.  I hope they didnôt act up at the Squire since 

I wasnôt there to act up with them, but I managed a nice 

cold night (20 degrees and blowing) of visiting with 

Kathleen and William.   

Last day and maybe Iôll get a tailwindéé.    I got dropped 

off as Kathleen went to work and readied the plane for 

home.  I had plugged the engine heater in the night before 

so I was hoping to get an early start on the day of flying.  I 

guess the Virginia guys donôt like the cold any more than I 

do because the plane wasnôt filled with gas yet, and I 

offered to help.  Yep, itôs still 20 and blowing.  One of the 

gear door connecting rods seemed kind of stiff (actually 

real stiff), but I thought it would warm up along the way as 

soon as the sun gave us some warmth.  It didnôt, and the 

nose gear didnôt want to retract for the ride home so I 

landed to survey the situation.  Still stiff, and the mechanic 

was off this morning and not coming in till noon.  I 

managed to get hold of him on his cell phone to ask 

permission to use a couple tools so I wouldnôt have to 

unload everything to get at my tools in the back under 

everything in the plane.  He pointed me to the tools ï I 

found what I needed and took the frozen puppy (actually a 

couple of rods that slide within themselves and not a 

puppy) back into the warm office and ran hot water on it to 

warm it up.  Just as I suspected, Florida water is just like 

New England water and will freeze when it gets #$%@^ing  

cold.   

 

 

 

With the water gone and the tools restored to their resting 

place---off we go with the gear tucked neatly up where it 

should be; and I never saw the mechanic.  I secretly hoped 

he saw me fly overhead and gave an appreciative nod 

because he didnôt want to go out in the blowing cold.  And 

the tailwind came.  Iôm really cooking now and off to 

Ocean City, MD for my last gas stop of the trip.  The closer 

I got to Ocean City the less I benefited from the tailwind.   

Just my luck.  

The last phone call made and Iôm on my way to home base.  

Now the tailwind is a headwind but Iôm on the home stretch 

so Iôll make out all right.  Up the coast past Atlantic City ï 

cut the corner south of JFK and sloooooowly progressed to 

Rhode Island.  It was a long day, but not one of my longest-

--so thatôs OK because Iôm home.  Some numbers for the 

numbers guys ï 27.5 hours of flying time ï Avgas 

anywhere from $4.99 to $6.07 and one hell of a good time. 

 

 

 
 



 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

Make your reservations today by calling 401 
568 3497 or via email at RIPAemail@aol.com by 
March 10, 2013 
 
Date:  Tuesday March 12, 2013 
Time:  6:30pm Cocktails 
 7:00pm Dinner 
Place: Place:   Cheloôs in Warwick 
 Airport exit off Rte.95 to Post Rd south, 
 500 ft on right 
 
Buffet of:          Corned Beef and Cabbage 

Baked Salmon 
Meatballs & Penne Marinara 

Garden Salad 
w/assorted dressings 
Garden Vegetables 

Roasted Garlic Mashed Potatoes 
Rice Pilaf 

      Fresh Bread 
                 Assorted Cake Slices 

                 Coffee and Tea. 
 
Price: $25 per person 
 $45 per couple 
 $5 just coffee and dessert 

 
PLEASE CALL TODAY!!!!!! 

 
Feel free to join us by 8:00pm if you wish to attend 
just the meeting. There is a $5.00 charge if you would 
like just coffee and dessert. 
 
Members wishing to fly into PVD can call any Board 
Member to arrange transportation to and from the 
meeting.  

GUEST SPEAKER 
 

March - Bruce Landberg 
President of the AOPA Foundation 
Weather in the Cockpit 

April - Chris Poreda, 
Manager of the New England Regional 
Counsel's Office 

May – Sail Plane 
June – Lake Restoration 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
104 East Ironstone Road 

Harrisville, RI 02830 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

EVENTS SCHEDULE 
 

 
March 11- ACONES  Crash Course 
March 12 - Dinner Meeting 
March 17 ï St Patrickôs Day Brunch 

Block Island 
March 26 –Board Meeting 
April 9 - Dinner Meeting 
April 9/14 – Sun ‘n Fun 
April 23 –Board Meeting 
May  14 - Dinner Meeting 
May 28 - Board Meeting 
June 11- Dinner Meeting 
August 9/11 - Campout at Gadabout Gaddis  

 

 

mailto:RIPAemail@aol.com

